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Response to Comment Letter I80 
 

Mary H. Clarke  
September 25, 2017 

 
I80-1 The comment provides introductory remarks and expresses 

the opinion of the commenter that the CAP has deficiencies. 
The comment does not provide an explanation of how the CAP 
can be improved, therefore no additional response can be 
provided.  

I80-2 The comment expresses the opinion that the CAP does not 
address vehicle miles traveled (VMT) from new housing and 
states that new housing should be located near jobs and 
transit. However, the CAP is not a land use plan. Land use is 
regulated through the 2011 GPU. The 2011 GPU, which 
contains the approved land use map for which the CAP is a 
mitigation measure, is the approved document which 
establishes the patterns of development in the County. The 
County’s 2011 GPU focused growth in existing communities by 
establishing higher densities in villages and planning for 
diverse uses to create comprehensive live, work, and play 
communities and a sustainable pattern of development. 
Therefore, the County has established the regulatory 
framework to create sustainable patterns of development.  
The comment also expresses concern related to the County’s 
policy to allow developers to purchase “carbon offset credits” 
for use in offsetting emissions related to projects. See Master 
Response 12 related to mitigation hierarchy and carbon 
offsets.  

I80-3 The comment expresses concern regarding possible 
annexations of high-quality habitat and the related impacts to 
GHG emissions. Please refer to response to comment I72-3 
above.  

I80-4 The comment expresses concern that the General Plan 
Amendments (GPAs) will result in significant GHG emissions 
and suggests that the CAP should disallow GPAs. See 
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response to comment I80-2 above. The CAP is not a land use 
plan, and GPAs are explicitly allowed by the General Plan 
when approved by the Board of Supervisors. Also, as the 
commenter correctly notes, the Draft SEIR adequately 
discusses the path for GPAs that may result in increased 
emissions beyond that which the General Plan allocated. See 
pages 2.7-36 through 2.7-40. Please also refer to Master 
Response 12 mitigation hierarchy and the use of carbon 
offsets.  

I80-5 The comment expresses concern that the County will allow the 
unlimited use of carbon offsets from out of the County and 
suggests that projects should be required to reduce GHG 
impacts without the use of carbon offsets. Please see 
response to comments I80-2 and I80-4, and Master Response 
12.  

I80-6 The comment provides closing comments. No response is 
required.  
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